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Dear Committee 

 

Thank you for sending the letter of objection of 30.9.2023 which we only received 
last week. 

We are perplexed at the grounds of the objection. 

 

APPLICATION. 

Ms Mason Brown’s comments on the application are misplaced. 

 

This application, as required by new regulations last year, formalises the letting of 10 
Cromwell which has been ongoing since 2007 approaching 17 years.   

 

The application for the STL was made following the granting of a Certificate of 
Lawfulness on 21.9.2023.   

 

As soon as we heard from our agent that the STL application had been lodged on 
29.9.2023 we posted the site notice in accordance with requirements. It was posted 
on our front gate for the required period of 21 days.  

 

HOUSE SET UP 

 

The house as stated by Ms Mason Brown was converted in the 1950’s.   

 

We have the ground floor at no 10; Mrs Mason Brown the upper 2 floors at no 12.  

 

The back garden is divided into two. We own the garden area immediately outside 
our apartment. The Mason Browns the far end of the garden.  

 

Both apartments have separate gates to access the separate front gardens and 
separate front doors.  

 

Both apartments have separate back doors. 
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Access to our house is almost always via our separate front garden and front door.  

The back door is used to access garden sheds and the side path to take out the 
garden bin and access the gate to the golf course.  Other bins and waste recycling 
are kept in our front garden when guests are staying. 

 

Access to our garden is directly via our garden room or sitting room doors.  

 

Many of our guests have been coming for years and include retired couples from 
America and another couple who live in Scotland.  Their bookings made up 5 weeks 
of the 9 weeks that were let last year. Dr Mason Brown used to call in and visit our 
American guests and lend them books.  

 

Other guests are couples and families. There was only 1 week last year when 
children were staying.   

 

We let for between 2-3 months a year and do not let for less than 1 week and never 
at Christmas and New Year for concern of parties.  

 

North Berwick Holiday Homes (NBHH) manages the property for us and have done 
for 17 years. They are the pre-eminent local business and have an office on North 
Berwick high street with full time staff and are available 24/7 with an emergency out 
of hours phone which is checked every hour.  

 

We are very particular about the guests we allow and NBHH are aware of our desire 
to have quiet, respectful and responsible guests and vet who is coming at our 
request. We have always found our guests to be respectful of the house and aware 
of neighbours.  

 

NBHH have never had any objection or complaint from the Mason Browns in the 
past 17 years except when a bathroom extractor fan was left on unwittingly.   

 

 

Objection is raised on the grounds of privacy, security and noise. 

 

Privacy. 
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Each apartment has a separate front garden/ separate front door and separate back 
door and rear garden.  

 

We share NO common area except a path at the side of the house that leads from 
Cromwell Road to a gate to the golf course. 

 

As the Mason Browns flat is on the first floor, it is not possible for us or anyone 
staying at 10 Cromwell Road to look into their flat. 
 
  
There are therefore no privacy concerns with tenants staying at the property being 
able to see them in their home.  
 
 
As Ms Mason Brown has commented in her letter, when entering / exiting their 
property and when sitting in their front garden we can see their front garden.  
However the Mason Browns can look into our bedrooms. The bedrooms have 
window coverings to obscure any view. This arrangement of the conversion also 
encroaches on our privacy but this is part of the nature of the conversion of the 
house. 
 
 
In 2014 (10 years ago) we removed an unsightly leylandii hedge (not a fence) 
adjacent to the side path and our back garden. Dr & Mrs Mason Brown told us they 
were pleased with the removal of this hedge and it has enabled us to plant lavenders 
and other flowers and shrubs improving the outlook. 
 
 
In 2020 we told that the Mason Browns that we planned to remove the hedge that 
separated the 2 back gardens. It was unsightly and full of weeds. 
 
 
 
Dr Mason Brown wrote as follows:  
“As you say the hedge is past its best and there is of course no problem if you wish 
to remove your hedge.  The new fence replaces the original wooden boundary fence, 
as marked on our plans, and both properties are responsible for maintaining this and 
we should share the costs of replacement.” 
 
 
We did in fact pay for the full cost of removing the hedge, erecting the new steel 
fence (we were advised because of wind issues it should not be a solid fence) and 
its installation. In addition we paid for the installation of bamboo screening.  We have 
planted roses and shrubs up against the fence. This has improved the garden and 
the outlook greatly and obscures the Mason Browns garden.    
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We would have no objection to the Mason Brown’s constructing a fence within their 
garden , front and back, if this would make them more comfortable. 
 
 
We can see people going down the side path but the Mason Browns can also see 
into our garden/ rooms and patio from the path and also directly into our garden from 
their windows above.    
 
 
We would respectfully suggest that it is our privacy that is more affected but again 
accept that this is in the nature of the conversion.   
  
 
In doing this work to the garden we have tried hard to improve our garden so that it 
offers a pleasanter outlook.  
 
 
Whilst accepting that we are not there frequently we have been to the property on a 
number of occasions in the last year and can say that we have not seen any member 
of the Mason Brown Family sitting or eating in the front garden or indeed in the back 
garden. The last time we saw them in the garden was in July 2023 when we were 
also in the garden with family. 
 
 
 
SECURITY 
 
This has never been raised with us before.  We both have separate and secure front 
and back doors which are not shared. 
 
 
As far as we are aware there have been no incidences of incursions into the front 
area of the house from the gate onto the road or from the gate that leads to the golf 
course.  
 
 
We offered some years ago to pay for and arrange for a keypad to be installed on 
the gate leading to the golf course (as most other gates have) to ensure it is always 
locked but the offer was declined by the Mason Browns. That offer remains. 
 
 
 
NOISE 
 
The house is a conversion and as is the case of conversions there is unavoidable 
noise transmission between floors.   
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It is not possible for people not to talk/watch TV/ talk on the telephone ie normal 
living activities.  If there was shouting or loud music from guests this would be 
unacceptable but we do not believe that this is the case.  
 
 
NBHH have never had a complaint of noise in 17 years with the exception of the 
extractor fan in the bathroom.   

 

The Mason Browns told us on 3.9.2023 that there was noise from our apartment at 
3am on 1 occasion last summer.  We responded on 4.9.2023 by email: “It is 
unacceptable to have noise at 3am and I would ask Jennifer to tell us what the noise 
was - music/shouting/ loud voices and when so that we can speak to North Berwick 
Holiday Homes.”  We had no reply.  

 

 

 
The Mason Browns are aware that if they have any concerns they should contact 
NBHH who are always available and are surprised that this issue of noise at 3.30am 
was not reported.  
 
 
IN SUMMARY 
 
 
Privacy 
 
We share NO common area apart from a side path from Cromwell Road to the golf 
course.  
 
 
It is in the nature of the conversion that we can look into the front garden of No  
and they can look into the 2 bedrooms at No 10. This cannot be avoided. 
 
 
We accept we can see people walking down the side path but also that the Mason 
Browns can look into our ground floor rooms and directly on to our garden from the 
path and their upper windows. 
 
 
We cannot look into any of their rooms.  
 
 
The Mason Browns back garden is obscured by a fence, bamboo screening and 
growing shrubs which preserves their privacy and ours.  
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SECURITY 
 
We have separate front and back doors.  
 
 
In the last 17 years we know of no security issue that has arisen or been reported to 
us or NBHH. 
 
 
NOISE 
 
It is in the nature of the conversion that there is transmission of noise between floors; 
this is unavoidable. 
  
 
There never been a complaint of noise from the Mason Browns apart from a 
bathroom extractor fan and the complaint of noise last year at 3.30am which we 
agree is unacceptable. 
  
 
As stated above we asked for more details so that we could raise this with NBHH, 
but have had no reply. Any such issues should be reported to NBHH immediately.  
 
 
CONCLUSION 
 
We know how lucky we are  to enjoy No 10 Cromwell Road and we know that our 
guests value  their stays as demonstrated by the number of repeat guests we have;  
some visiting over many years and calling  it their  ‘home from home’.  
 
 
We hope we can continue to share that enjoyment with people who love North 
Berwick and appreciate staying at No 10 Cromwell Road. 
 
 
We attach some photos of the front and back garden which may be helpful. 
 
 
 
On behalf of A Cleland 
10.4.2024 
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From:
 Rebecca

Subject: Re: Online meeting of the Licensing Sub-Committee, 18 April at 2.00pm
Date: 10 April 2024 19:10:15
Attachments: Response to letter of objection. 10 Cromwell Rd.docx

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Becky

We attach our letter of response to the objection.

We also attach some photos which we hope will be helpful.

Kind regards

Helen Cleland

Side path adjacent to garden of no 10.

Garden at No 10 with fence that obscures garden at no 12.
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Dear Committee



Thank you for sending the letter of objection of 30.9.2023  which we only received last week.

We are perplexed at the grounds of the objection.



APPLICATION.

Ms Mason Brown’s comments on the application are misplaced.

This application, as required by new regulations last year,  formalises the letting of 10 Cromwell which has been ongoing since 2007 approaching 17 years.  

The application for the STL was made following  the granting of a Certificate  of Lawfulness  on  21.9.2023.  

As soon as we heard from our agent that the STL application had been lodged on 29.9.2023 we posted the site notice in accordance with requirements. It was posted on our front gate  for the required period of 21 days. 



HOUSE SET UP

The house as stated by Ms Mason Brown was converted in the 1950’s.  

We have the ground floor at no 10;  Mrs Mason Brown the upper 2 floors at no 12. 

The back garden is divided into two. We own the garden area immediately outside our apartment. The Mason Browns the far end of the garden. 

Both apartments have separate gates to access the separate front gardens and separate front doors. 

Both apartments have separate back doors.

Access to our house is almost always via our separate front garden and front door. 

The back door is used to access garden sheds and the side path to take out the garden bin and access the gate to the golf course.  Other bins and waste recycling are kept in our front garden when guests are staying.

Access to our garden is directly via our garden room or sitting room doors. 

Many of our guests have been coming for years and include retired couples from America and another couple who live in Scotland.  Their bookings  made up 5 weeks of the 9 weeks that were let last year. Dr Mason Brown used to call in and visit our American guests and lend them books. 

Other guests are couples and families. There was only 1 week last year when children were staying.  

We let for between 2-3 months a year and do not let for less than 1 week and never at Christmas and New Year for concern  of parties. 

North Berwick Holiday Homes (NBHH) manages the property for us and have done for 17 years. They are the pre-eminent local business and have an office on North Berwick high street with full time staff and are available 24/7 with an emergency out of hours phone which is checked every hour. 

We are very particular about the guests we allow and NBHH are aware of our desire to have quiet, respectful and responsible guests and vet who is coming at our request. We have always found our guests to be respectful of the house and aware of neighbours. 

NBHH have never had any objection or complaint from the Mason Browns in the past 17 years except when a bathroom extractor fan was left on unwittingly.  



Objection is raised on the grounds of privacy, security and noise.



Privacy.

Each apartment has a separate front garden/ separate front door and separate  back door and rear garden. 

We share NO common area except a path at the side of the house  that leads from Cromwell Road  to a gate to the golf course.

As the Mason Browns flat is on the first floor, it is not possible for us or anyone staying at 10 Cromwell Road to look into their flat.

 

There are therefore no privacy concerns with tenants staying at the property being able to see them in their home. 



As Ms Mason Brown has commented in her letter, when entering / exiting their property and when sitting in their front garden we can see their front garden.  However the Mason Browns  can look into our bedrooms. The  bedrooms have window coverings to obscure any view. This arrangement of the conversion  also encroaches on our privacy but  this is part of the nature of the conversion of the house.



In 2014 ( 10 years ago) we removed an unsightly leylandii hedge ( not a fence) adjacent to the side path and  our back garden. Dr & Mrs Mason Brown told us they were pleased with the removal of this hedge and it has enabled us to plant  lavenders and other flowers and shrubs improving the outlook.



In 2020 we told that the Mason Browns that we planned to remove the hedge that separated the 2 back gardens.  It was  unsightly and full of weeds.



Dr Mason Brown wrote as follows: 

“As you say the hedge is past its best and there is of course no problem if you wish to remove your hedge.  The new fence replaces the original wooden boundary fence, as marked on our plans, and both properties are responsible for maintaining this and we should share the costs of replacement.”



We did in fact pay  for the full cost of removing the hedge,  erecting the new steel fence ( we were advised because of wind issues it should not be a solid fence)  and its installation. In addition we paid for the installation of bamboo screening.  We have planted roses and shrubs up against the fence. This has improved the  garden and the outlook greatly and obscures the Mason Browns garden.   



We would have no objection to the Mason Brown’s constructing a fence within their garden , front and back, if this would make them more comfortable.



We can see people going down the side path but the Mason Browns can also see into our garden/ rooms and patio  from the path and also directly into our garden from their windows above.   



We would respectfully suggest that it is our privacy that is more affected but again accept that this is in the nature of the conversion.  

 

In doing this work to the garden we have tried hard to improve our garden so that it offers a pleasanter outlook. 



Whilst accepting that we are not there frequently we have been to the property on a number of occasions in the last year and can say that we have not seen any member of the Mason Brown Family sitting or eating in the front garden or indeed in the back garden. The last time we saw them in the garden was in July 2023 when we were also in the garden with family.







SECURITY



This has never been raised with us before.  We both have separate and secure front and back doors which are not shared.



As far as we are aware there have been no incidences of incursions into the front area of the house from the gate onto the road or from the gate that leads to the golf course. 



We  offered some years ago to pay for and arrange for a keypad to be installed on the gate leading to the golf course (as most other gates have) to ensure it is always locked but the offer was declined by the Mason Browns. That offer remains.



NOISE



The house is a conversion and as is the case of conversions there is unavoidable noise transmission between floors.  



It is not possible for people not to talk/watch TV/ talk on the telephone ie normal living activities.  If there was shouting or loud music from guests this would be unacceptable but we do not believe that this is the case. 



NBHH have never had a complaint of noise in 17 years with the exception of the extractor fan in the bathroom.  

The Mason Browns  told us on 3.9.2023  that there was noise  from our apartment at 3am on 1 occasion last summer .  We responded on 4.9.2023 by email  :  “ It is unacceptable to have noise at 3am and I would ask Jennifer to tell us what the noise was - music/shouting/ loud voices and when so that we can speak to North Berwick Holiday Homes.”  We  had no reply. 



The Mason Browns are aware that if they have any concerns they should contact NBHH who are always available and are surprised that this issue of noise at 3.30am was not reported. 





IN SUMMARY



Privacy



We share NO common area apart from a side path from Cromwell Road to the golf course. 



It is in the nature of the conversion that we can look into the front garden of No12 and they can look into the 2 bedrooms at No 10. This cannot be avoided.



We accept we can see people walking down the side path but also that  the Mason Browns can look into our ground floor rooms and directly on to our garden from the path and their upper windows.



We cannot look into any of their rooms. 



The Mason Browns back garden is obscured by a fence, bamboo screening and growing shrubs which preserves their privacy and ours. 



SECURITY



We have separate front and back doors. 



In the last 17 years we know of no security issue that has arisen or been reported to us or NBHH.



NOISE



It is in the nature of the conversion that there is transmission of noise between floors; this is unavoidable. 



There never been a complaint of noise from the Mason Browns  apart from a bathroom  extractor fan and the complaint of noise last year at 3.30am which we agree is unacceptable. 



As stated above we asked for more details so that we could raise this with NBHH, but have  had no reply. Any such issues should be reported to NBHH immediately. 



CONCLUSION



We know how lucky we are  to enjoy No 10 Cromwell Road and we know that our guests value  their stays as demonstrated by the number of repeat guests we have;  some visiting over many years and calling  it their  ‘home from home’. 



We hope we can continue to share that  enjoyment with people who love North Berwick and   appreciate staying at No 10 Cromwell Road.



We attach some photos of the front and back garden which may be helpful.





On behalf of A Cleland

10.4.2024







Fence with bamboo screening to obscure garden at no 12

100



View from side path towards 10 Cromwell Rd 

Private front garden of 10 Cromwell dividing  fence visible on left
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‭129 High Street,‬
‭North Berwick, EH39 4HB‬

‭Tel : 01620 893204‬
‭www.northberwickholidayhomes.co.uk‬

‭Becky Crichton, the Committees Officer‬
‭East Lothian Council‬
‭John Muir House‬
‭Haddington‬
‭East Lothian‬
‭EH41 3HA‬

‭rcrichton@eastlothian.gov.uk‬

‭10 April 2024‬

‭Dear Madam‬

‭Management and Marketing of 10 Cromwell Road North Berwick EH39 4LZ (Moresby)‬
‭as a Short Term Holiday Let  https://www.northberwickholidayhomes.co.uk/property/moresby‬

‭This letter confirms that North Berwick Holiday Homes has been managing and marketing‬
‭the above property as a Holiday Let since 05/07/2007‬

‭Moresby was first listed under www.nbflats.co.uk, which was acquired by Barry Chapman‬
‭and Janice Reid in April 2005.  The business was later rebranded‬
‭as www.northberwickholidayhomes.co.uk and incorporated as North Berwick Holiday Homes‬
‭Limited (NBHH).‬

‭My‬‭late‬‭husband,‬‭Graham‬‭Currie‬‭and‬‭I‬‭acquired‬‭NBHH‬‭in‬‭2016.‬‭Although‬‭I‬‭have‬‭been‬‭the‬‭owner‬
‭of the business since 2016, I was employed by the business from 2007.‬

‭I have direct knowledge about 10 Cromwell Road going back well over 10 years and was‬
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‭aware from 2007 onwards that it was used as a holiday let continuously. Indeed, I was‬
‭aware that it was one of the early properties managed professionally by the NBHH business‬
‭and has been one of its most popular holiday rentals.‬
‭We have had no complaints other than for an extractor fan in 2020. This was on a separate‬
‭switch to the light in the bathroom and was rewired by an electrician so that the fan went off‬
‭with the light which resolved the issue.‬

‭Because 10 Cromwell Rd is one of our premier properties, we do vet guests before‬
‭confirming bookings with new holidaymakers, but over 50% of Moresby guests are returning‬
‭year after year. The owners take a great interest in who rents their property.‬

‭10 Cromwell Rd is also one of the few properties that is suitable for the elderly and infirm‬
‭with its wider doorways and one-level access. The ⁠⁠house is maintained to a high standard and‬
‭always‬ ‭has‬ ‭been.‬ ‭Small‬ ‭maintenance‬ ‭issues‬ ‭are‬ ‭resolved‬ ‭timeously‬ ‭with‬ ‭our‬ ‭in-house‬
‭maintenance contractor or by the owners.‬

‭10 Cromwell Rd is only advertised with us and the key collection is from our shop front on‬
‭NB‬ ‭High‬ ‭Street,‬ ‭we‬ ‭have‬ ‭been‬ ‭established‬ ‭here‬ ‭since‬ ‭2003.‬ ‭We‬ ‭are‬ ‭available‬ ‭24/7‬ ‭for‬ ‭any‬
‭issues and we are the longest-established agent in North Berwick.‬

‭As to the length and intensity of use, I can confirm from 2007 onwards that:‬

‭Almost all rentals are between 7 and 28 days.‬
‭Many guests are repeat visitors who have been coming regularly from near and far‬
‭for many years.‬
‭Occupancy levels have been consistent since 2007, with the summer months particularly busy.‬
‭We do not allow stag or hen parties.‬

‭In conclusion, as owner of NBHH North Berwick’s premier holiday home agency. 10‬
‭Cromwell Road has been used continuously as a holiday let from 2007 onwards.‬
‭I would be happy to answer any questions you may have, please feel free to call me on the‬
‭number below if you need more proof. I can also put you in touch with the previous owners‬
‭of the business if needed.‬

‭Caroline Currie‬
‭Caroline Currie‬
‭Director‬
‭T: 01620 893204‬
‭E: carolinecurrie@nbholidayhomes.co.uk‬
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